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ASX Announcement
 
 
 
 

 

nib holdings limited (nib) announced today that it had withdrawn its proposal for GMHBA after failing to 
win support for its revised $180 million proposal from the Board of the Geelong-based mutual health 
fund. 

nib Managing Director Mark Fitzgibbon said that nib believed strongly that a merger with GMHBA was 
in the interests of both nib and GMHBA and would help to reduce pressure on premium increases. 

“We are extremely disappointed that GMHBA’s Board has seen fit to reject our proposal without putting 
the cash offer to a vote of its members and without advising them what they regard as fair value for 
their business,” Mr Fitzgibbon said. 

“nib twice raised its offer for GMHBA and offered a significant number of guarantees about services, 
including maintaining branches and call centre operations as well as no change to GMHBA products,” 
he added. 

“nib’s offer represented an extremely attractive but now lost opportunity for the GMHBA Board to 
distribute a cash payment averaging approximately $2,000 to each and every member while at the 
same time improving services. 

“With our industry facing intense competition and ongoing consolidation, we will watch with interest over 
the course of the next 12 months as GMHBA’s Board carries out its promise to seek the views of 
members about the future structure of GMHBA and its governance policies. 

“The decision by GMHBA’s Board to reject our offer will not stop the pace of industry consolidation and 
nib is determined to play a significant and ongoing role in the private health insurance sector. 

“While nib will continue to actively explore value enhancing M&A opportunities, in the absence of any 
clear strategic investment opportunities, the nib Board will reassess nib’s surplus capital position early 
in the 2011 calendar year and consider more significant capital management initiatives.” 
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